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HAPPY JULY BIRTHDAYS  

7/15 Richard Golden  

7/15 John Tharrington 

7/19 Lois Wilson  

7/30 Brian Pence 

Future Speakers 

July 9, 2013 Bob 

Rosenbaum 

_______________________  

July 16, 2013 Jonathan 

Horowitch - Easter Seals 

_______________________  

 

 

Upcoming Events 

 

 

Visiting Rotarians:  

Angela Case, Great Falls Club  

Guests:  

Aleah Robinson and Elizabeth 

McCune, McLean HS Interact 

Club 

50/50 Raffle: 
 

Cherry Baumbusch won the 

$29 small pot. 

Congratulations!!!!! The large 

pot is still elusive. 

 
 

Agenda – July 2 

by Bill Reed  

 Noon - Meeting called to order  

- Greeter -Pamela Danner 

- Song led by George Sachs 

- Pledge led by Paul Sawtell 

- Invocation led by George Sachs 

- 50/50 raffle collections - Pamela Danner 

 2:20 Begin Program 
          - Welcome Guests and Visiting Rotarians - Sergeant at Arms 

          - Announcements 

          - Happy Talk – Paul Sawtell  

 12:40 Program  

       Ben Lacy--"Classification Talk" 

    - Four Way Test – Carmen Wu 

·  1:15 Adjourn Meeting 

Program – June 25 by Pamela Danner 
Jan Auerbach gave her “End of Year Report”  

Under project funding, the Club contributed $27,450 to 14 different projects both local 

and international. 

For service project fundraising, the Club raised over $22,000 from 5 different sources—

Monte Carlo Night and the Chocolate Festival being the biggest two. 

Club Members contributed $23,800 to Rotary International Foundation and $5,100 to 

the McLean Rotary Club Foundation and an additional $9,400 was contributed by 

members in pass the hat format for  specific causes.   

Besides funds contributed, Members volunteered in 13 different service project efforts. 

Members enjoyed each other’s Fellowship in a variety of ways; such as the End Polio 

Game at Nationals Park, monthly happy hours, a party at Jan’s house, and time at the 

beginning of each meeting to socialize. 

Our current membership is 61 with 5 new members. 

For our Club Budget, our Club ended the year with an $8,000 surplus due to Lynn 

printing the newsletter in her office, Bob Frank waiving accounting fees for our 990 

filing, and $1900 in meal charges from visiting Rotarians and guests. 

Changes that Jan instituted for this year were:  champions required for project funding, 

multi-voting to obtain member input on projects to be funded, recitation of the Four 

Way Test at meetings, lunch menu more varied and healthy, and member vote to 

continue participation in Monte Carlo Night. 

She announced the results of the Satisfaction Survey as the Members want: 

-More and varied fellowship 

-More fun at meetings 

They also provided suggestions regarding speakers which will be incorporated in the 

coming year. 

Jan then thanked all the member volunteers and gave out certificates of appreciation and 
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awards. 

She presented certificates of 100% attendance, a certificate of appreciation to the 

McLean High School Interact Club, a certificate of appreciation to our caterer Jimmy, 

and a service above self award each to Bob Koenig for scheduling interesting speakers 

and to Bill Reed for preparing the weekly newsletter.  Finally, she announced that Glenn 

Yarborough is the recipient of the McLean Rotarian of the Year Award as the ultimate 

“yes, I will do it” person.  

Announcements – June 25 by Pamela Danner 

· President Jan asked all scribes for the coming year to let Bill Reed know. 

· Brian Pence informed the members that he will be sending in a gift card order on July 

9
th

 and asked all to sign up. 

· Bob Koenig asked all members that want to purchase tickets for the Nationals End 

Polio Now Game to let him know.     

Happy Talk - June 25 by Pamela Danner  

· Lynn Heinrichs is happy that this is her last week as Club Treasurer and that Jan 

Auerbach will be taking over as Treasurer.  
· Cherry Baumbusch thanks Lynn for her wonderful service as Treasurer. 

· Kathy Martin thanked all the volunteer readers for Timber Lane Elementary School. 

· Paul Sawtell is happy to be President Elect and just returned from Burlington, 

Vermont. 

· Michael DeRose enjoyed attending his niece’s high school graduation at Lake George, 

NY and thanked Jan for her leadership. 

· Bob Nath had a wonderful time in Troy, NH, and thanked Jan for her leadership. 

· Pamela Danner enjoyed her trip to Australia with daughter Morgan and David even 

though it has the most deadly plants and animals on the planet. 

· Obie O’Bryon announced that our club won back the Dulles Club Golf Tournament 

trophy with John Rosenbaum winning the longest drive. 

· Bob Rosenbaum was happy that Bob Koenig is back and that the McLean Interact 

members were here. 

· John McEvilly had a great trip to Greece, was happy for the Blackhawks and thanked 

Jan. 

· Martha Child is happy that she is going to South Africa with her husband and that he 

is not playing golf. 

· Richard Golden was happy to be back for the first time in 5 weeks but enjoyed doing 

makeups during his travels. 

· Dana Sippel enjoyed participating in a charity bike ride this past Saturday. 
  

  

 


